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SUBJECT: Father Joe's Villages Statement on WeAllCount Data from Regional Task Force on Homelessness

Today, the Regional Task Force on Homelessness (RTFH) released the results of the 2024 point-in-time count, also known as the WeAllCount. The count measures the population of people experiencing homelessness in San Diego County.

The results show that there was a 3% increase in the number of people experiencing homelessness from 2023. Last year, there was a 20% jump in homelessness. Additionally, the data shows that there was an increase of 18% in unsheltered people.

Please consider the following statement from Deacon Jim Vargas, president and CEO at Father Joe’s Villages:

“We are disheartened to see that homelessness continues to grow in our region, and that so many individuals and families are living without shelter in San Diego County.

The 2024 WeAllCount numbers just underscore that we must take strategic and immediate action to eradicate homelessness from our neighborhoods and communities. The 18% increase in those without shelter means that there are many more people living on the streets this year than last.

It is crucial that we continue working toward expanding the number of shelter types available, including adding detox beds that can help those with substance use disorder move toward recovery. Additionally, we must prioritize the building of affordable housing throughout our region.

Shelter and housing are just two parts of the equation. Ending homelessness for good will also require comprehensive services, such as our programs aimed at physical and behavioral healthcare, hunger relief, employment and education support, Therapeutic Childcare and harm reduction.

Together, we can – and must – rally and support our neighbors in need. Although homelessness continues to grow, we see success stories every day at Father Joe’s Villages, which gives me hope that we can end homelessness in San Diego – one life at a time.”

Father Joe’s Villages Background
Father Joe's Villages has been a leader in the homelessness space since 1950  and is actively committed to supporting our homeless population to ensure that they have the support they need to be self-sufficient and contribute to the community. 

We believe that true leadership entails providing immediate assistance and also offering comprehensive care and transformative solutions. That's why Father Joe’s Villages has established four pillars of care, all of which point to the solution to homelessness, which is permanent housing. First, we meet basic needs through food, shelter, and housing. Second, we make health, including behavioral health, a priority. Third, we strengthen self sufficiency, with a focus on employment. Fourth, we Invest in the children of parents experiencing homelessness, who are four times more likely to be homeless in adulthood unless their circumstances are mitigated. These foundations embody a commitment to addressing the diverse needs of all individuals experiencing homelessness and empowering them to rebuild their lives with dignity and purpose.

###

For interviews with Deacon Jim Vargas, please contact Mike Peterson at mike@gomixte.com or 619-732-0789 x 645.
image1.png
communhnications




image2.png
Father Joe's Villagesc:cgDZD




